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MINISTRY	

Respect	Life	Ministry	
	

40	Days	for	Life	March	1-April	9	It's	a	time	of	prayer	and	fasting	for	an	end	to	abortion.	Please	consider	making	it	part	of	your	Lenten	sacriϐice.	For	details,	visit:		
40daysforlife.com/sacramento.		Our	next	meeting	is	Monday,		

Mar.	20	at	6:30pm in	St.		Matthew	room.	Contact	Wayne	Jensen	at	740-2300 or		Ronan	McNamara	at	749-4463 to	learn	how	you	can	get	involved.	
Family	to	Family	Ministry		Family	to	Family	Ministry	have	a	monthly	potluck	dinner	for	adults	only	(21	and	over).	We	gather	for	wine,	food,	fellowship	and	faith	ϐilled		discussion.	Other	activities,	such	as	hiking,	games,	holiday	events,	etc.	are	planned	throughout	the	month,	where	all	family	members	are	included.	Please	join	us	as	we	get	to	know	our	fellow		parishioners	and	grow	together	in	our	walk	with	Christ.			Stay	tuned	for	upcoming	dates	and	get	more	information	by	contacting	Linda	and	Greg	at	316-8440 or		
linda11.meurer@yahoo.com.	Visit	our	information	table	in	the	narthex	after	Mass	this	weekend.	

The	Knights’	Corner			
Deluxe	Pancake	Breakfast		
this	Sunday!	Enjoy	a	wonderful	breakfast	following	Mass.	We’re	serving	up	our	best	menu	and	be	serving	from	8:30	to	11:00am	in	Morris	Center.	All	are	welcome.		

Next	weekend,	our	council	will	be	recruiting	for	new	members.	This	is	a	perfect	time	to	have	your	questions	an-swered	regarding	all	the	things	the	Knights	do	for	the	parish.	See	how	you	can	help	build	and	strengthen	our	Church.		
Brothers,	your	ofϐicers	are	meeting	this	Monday	at	7:00pm.	Your	business	meeting	is	next	Monday	at	7:00pm	with	dinner	served	at	6:00pm.	

Social	Concerns	News		In	March	our	Social	Concerns	Ministry	is	asking	for	donations	of	hygiene	items	for		our	homeless	brothers	and	sisters.		Needed	items	include:	
Shampoo	 Toothbrushes	 Toothpaste	 	
Q-Tips	 	 BandAids	 Hand	Lotion	 	
Razors	 	 Wool	Hats	 Thick	Socks	The	socks	are	especially	needed	during	this	wet,	cold	season.	———————————————————————————————————————————-	Thank	you	to	Starbucks	for	donating	pastries	twice	a	week	for	us	to	give	to	WWJD,	the	Gathering	Inn	and	Excel	of		Roseville.	Also	a	thank	you	to	everyone	who	donated	tents,	blankets	and	sleeping	bags.	We	will	continue	to	take	those	items	through	the	summer.			For	more	information	about	Social	Concerns	at	St.	Clare,	please	call	Bill	Durborough	at	865-4254	or	Martin	White	at	799-2693.	——————————————————————	Our	next	Social	Concerns	Meeting	is	Thursday,		
May	11	at	6:30pm in	the	St.	Francis/LaSalle	rooms.	Everyone	is	welcome!		

Catholic	Marriage	Ceremony		Are	you	Catholic	and	married	in	a	civil	or		non-Catholic	ceremony?	Would	you	like	to	be	married	in	the	Catholic	Church?	St.	Clare	is		facilitating	ceremonies	in	our	Church	to	convalidate		non-Catholic	marriages.		The	Catholic	Sacrament	of	Matrimony	is	necessary	for	a		Catholic	to	receive	the	Eucharist	and	other	sacraments.	You	are	eligible	for	a	convalidation	ceremony	if	you	are	married	now	and	have	no	previous	marriages.	Some	paperwork	and	a	small	amount	of	preparation	are	required.		We	would	also	like	to	help	couples	who	have	previous		marriages	to	obtain	an	annulment	and	be	married	in	the	Catholic	Church.		Please	call	Deacon	Carl	Kube	at	772-4717 or	email	him	at	
carlk@stclareroseville.org to	see	how	we	can	help	you.	

Liturgy	Ministries		
Appreciation	&	Enrichment	Day		
Save the date for	this	special	day	on	May	6 
from 9:00-2:00p with	James	Cavanagh,	Direc-tor	of	Worship	for	the	Diocese	of	Sacramento.	This	day	is	a	"Thank	You"	for	all	who	serve	our	liturgical	ministries	at	St.	Clare.	Lunch	will	be	provided.	Contact	Jojo	Lazaro	at	772-4717	for	more	information.	

New	Ecumenical	Committee	at	St.	Clare		The	St.	Clare	Ecumenical	Committee	will	be	visiting	all	of	the	Christian	churches	within	the	parish	boundaries	in	the	next	month.	We	hope	to	learn	more	about	our	fellow	Christians	and	how	they	worship	by	going	to	one	of	their	regularly	scheduled	church	services.	This	hopefully	can	be	a	ϐirst	step	to	more	closely	collaborating	with	our	fellow	Christians	in		west	Roseville	and	Antelope,	bringing	Christ's	message	of	Love	and	Mercy	to	our	community	at	large.	If	you're	inter-ested	in	coming	along	on	one	or	more	of	these	visits,	please	visit	our	signup	webpage:		
https://tinyurl.com/stclare-ecum-signup1		Or	call	Ken	at	751-8848.	



Wednesdays	in	Lent	March	8-April	12	Vespers	at	6:00pm	in	the	church;	Novena	to	Our	Mother	of	Perpetual	Help	at	6:30pm.					
Fridays	in	Lent	March	3-April	7	-	Benediction	at	5:30	pm		-	Soup	&	Bread	dinner	5:45–6:30pm	in	the	Morris	Center				(Fish	Dinner	on	April 7 from	5:30-7:30pm)	-	Stations	of	the	Cross	at	6:30pm	
	
Palm	Sunday	April	9		

Saturday	Vigil	Mass	at	5:00pm	
Sunday	Mass	at	7:30,	9:30	and	11:30am,	and	5:00pm		 Weather	permitting,	the	assembly	gathers	on	the	walkway	in	front	of	the	church	main	entrance	for	distribution	and	blessing	of	palms.		

	
Parish	Lenten	Reconciliation	Service		
Tuesday,	April	11	at	6:30pm	in	the	church	
individual	confessions	to	follow	
	

Holy	Triduum	
	

Holy	Thursday	April	13	
(No	8:30am	Mass)	
Mass	of	the	Last	Supper	at	6:30pm	-	Washing	of	the	feet	–	12	‘Apostles’		-	Reception	of	the	Holy	Oils								After	Mass,	the	Blessed	Sacrament	will	be	transferred	to	the									Altar	of	Repose	in	Morris	Center	for	adoration	until	11:00pm		
Good	Friday	April	14	
(No	8:30am	Mass)	
					12:00	noon	-	Church	opens	(meditative	music	)		12:10pm	-	Stations	of	the	Cross	to	be	led	by	the	Youth				1:10pm	-	Good	Friday	Service:	Liturgy	of	the	Word,			 													Veneration	of	the	Cross,	Communion	Service				5:30pm	-	Bilingual	Stations	of	the	Cross				6:30pm	-	Vespers		

Easter	
	

Vigil	Mass	Saturday,	April	15	at	8:15pm	in	the	church	
	

Easter	Sunday	April	16	5:00am	-	“Salubong”	or	“The	Meeting”	(traditional	procession		 		where	image	of	Risen	Christ	and	Virgin	Mary	meet)				 5:30am	Mass	at	Dawn		 (church	only)		 7:30am	Mass		 	 (church	&	Morris	Center)		 9:30am	Mass		 	 (church	&	Morris	Center)		 12:00	noon	Mass	 (church	&	Morris	Center)	

Our	candidates	and	catechumens	who	will	be	received	into	the	Church	this	Easter	season	are	continuing	on	their	Lenten	journey.			If	you	haven’t	already,	please	takes	a	prayer	card	(available	in	the	narthex)	for	one	or	more	of	these	people,	put	it	on	your	refrigerator	and	ask	God	to	bless	them	every	time	you	look	at	the	card.	Pray	for	them	throughout	Lent	and	remember	to	
bring	the	cards	back	with	your	signature	on	them	on	
April	9	so	we	can	let	them	know	who	has	been	praying	for	them.		Also,	take	one	of	the		sheets	on	the	table	explaining	what	will	be	happening	on	their	journey	throughout	Lent	and	support	them	in	the	rites	they	will	experience:			
• The	First	Scrutiny	-	March	19	at	11:30am	Mass		
• The	Second	Scrutiny	-	March	26	at	7:30am	Mass		
• The	Third	Scrutiny	-	April	2	at	5:00pm	Mass				We	look	forward	to	seeing	you	and	meeting	you	at	the		various	Masses.	For	questions	about	RCIA,	please	contact	Rita	Schillin	at	223-4073.	

Update	

St	Clare	Town	Hall	Meeting	
Please	join	us	tomorrow!	
Monday,	March	20		
at	6:30pm	in	Morris	Center		When	there	is	going	to	be	a	change	of	Pastor	in	a	parish,	a	Town	Hall		Meeting	may	be	held	to	give		parishioners	an	opportunity	to	give	their	input.	Two	priests	will	come	to	the	parish	to	conduct	this	meeting.	Parishioners	will	be		invited	to	a		microphone	to	give	their	views	on	the	parish,	what	they	like	about	the	parish,	what	they	would	like	to	keep,	what	they	would	like	to	see	changed	and	so	on.	This	information	will	then	be	given	to	the	priest	who	will	be	appointed	to	be	the	new	Pastor.		The	meeting	can	be	a	good	exercise	for	the	parish,	allowing	people	to	hear	the	views	of	others.	Your	attendance	is		encouraged.	


